
Principal’s Report 
 
 
Wow what a busy term we have had. It has been packed with different learning 
events and collaboration between schools and ourselves.  
 
Staffing 
 
First, I would like to thank Miss Cassie Gibson for all her hard work this term with 
the juniors and teaching whole school Science and Technology. The students 
have loved having you in the classroom and in the bus when visiting Cascade for 
carnival practise. We wish you all the best in your last practicum next term. The 
school you are going to are very lucky and we hope to see you again, soon, in the 
classroom.  
 
In Term 2, we welcome back Ms. Cathy Harmon who will be the classroom 
Education Assistant two days a week in Term 2. The students are looking forward 
to seeing your bright and bubbly personality in the room.  
 
We welcome to the Munglinup Community Mrs. Wendy Hughes, who will be 
taking over as Principal for the remainder of the year. Mrs. Hughes is coming 
from Bencubbin Primary School where she is currently the principal. She brings 
with her all her knowledge and a wealth of inquisitiveness to learn more about our 
students, school, and community. Wendy is moving to Munglinup in the holidays.  
 
We also welcome Mrs. Rhianna Watts, who is currently teaching at Cascade. 
Mrs. Watts will be teaching the Junior Room on a Tuesday and Wednesday to 
support the departments Phonics Initiative along with continuing along the 
schools NQS plan.  
 
 
A big thank you goes to all our administration and support staff. Your wisdom and 
guidance this term, is greatly appreciated. Lots of things have changed over the 
course of this term but behind the scenes you are always striving for the best of 
the school. Your efforts are to be commended and are often forgotten. Thank 
you.  
 
 
Final Goodbyes 
 
We say goodbye to the Neilson and Botha families and wish them the best of luck 
in their next adventure. We hope that you will stop in and say hi if you are ever in 
the neighbourhood. We thank Mrs. Neilson and Mrs. Botha for all the work they 
have done at our school. Your presence and enthusiasm within the classroom is 
greatly appreciated  
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Term 1, 2023 

Last day of Term 1 – 

Thursday 6th April 

 

Term 2, 2023 

Staff Development Day (no 

students) Monday 26th 

April 

 

ANZAC Day Public 

Holiday – Tuesday 27th 

April 

 

 

Students first day back 

Wednesday 28th April 

 

Cascade Science trips – 

every Friday starting week 

One, 28th April 

 

Musica Viva Excursion 

Tuesday 9th May 

 

Circus Challenge 

Incursion 

Tuesday 16th  



Carnivals 
 
Our practise sessions at Cascade certain showed their weight in gold this term. We could all see the 
tremendous improvement students showed in all their skills across all individual and team games. The Owls 
were again victorious this year, however the Championship and runner-up Championship medals were 
spread amongst both Factions. The day ran fantastically with us just finishing before the rainy weather fully 
kicking in. Thank you to all parents for your assistance throughout the day with the jobs you were given and 
also in the packing up of the equipment before it bucketed down. A great day was had by all and we cannot 
wait to see what happens next year when Munglinup hosts the carnival.  
 
Interschool carnival was also held last Friday, which is why this newsletter is coming out a week late. We 
were hoping and now can share some incredible news. Mallee West WON the handicap shield. It is 
currently being display in the Munglinup School Office before handing over to Cascade for their turn in 
presenting the shield. A fantastic day was had by all staff, students, parents and volunteers. The weather 
held out and beautiful sunshine was enjoyed by all throughout the day. There were several close races this 
year, but I am extremely proud of the Munglinup students. Not only did they try their absolute best in 
whatever events they were in, they showed incredible persistence and perseverance when their team made 
a mistake. Their courage to continue shown through to ensure they achieved the best they could as a team. 
Well done to Oscar, Mareyn, Hailey, William, Thys, and Lincoln for their display of sportsmanship and the 
Mungy Values.  
 
 
Senior Mallee Excursion 
 
On Tuesday 4th April, all senior students across the mallee combined for an exciting excursion in 
Esperance. The Junior Munglinup students got to enjoy the entire day playing together and enjoying the 
peace and quiet of not having the senior students. Oscar, Hailey, and William started the day early and 
were driven into Esperance to begin the day. We meet up with the other schools at the tanker jetty to listen 
and learn from Nana Annie Dabb. The students learnt about her life growing up in Esperance and the 
different laws aboriginal people had to abide by in the growing town of Esperance before learning more 
about the local plants around the Esperance jetty and how a single plant can have up to 3-4 purposes. From 
eating the white parts of a plant, to smashing it out for weaving baskets or using the same plant as rope. 
Aboriginals ensure that they used as much of a plant or animal as they could to leave no waste. The 
students had recess before making the long walk to the museum (it was only 1km, but boy did they make it 
seem like longer). The students were then transported by from the future to Esperance. Their job was to find 
and report back to their future friends and selves about an object they found in the Museum. They had to 
report back and state what they thought the object was, how it was made and the uses of this object. 
Students created a video which are being collated into one massive video for students to view next term. 
Unfortunately, we ran out of time to play a few Numero sessions, so the students headed back to school. 
We made it before the students left the classroom. The journey back had lots of interesting conversations 
happening, especially around Canberra Camp, which is being held at the end of next term. The students 
were discussing and trying to decide who they wanted to sit next to on the plane.  
 
 
I would like to wish you all a happy and safe Easter period and holidays for the school families. We had the 
weather is beautiful and everyone gets a well-deserved break.  
 
 
 

Sara Sills 
 
A / Principal 
 

  



Student Reports 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

  

NAPLAN 
 
During weeks 7 & 8, William and I sat 

NAPLAN. I thought it will be a horrible test, 

but it was not that bad. There were 4different 

types of tests we sat: Reading, Spelling and 

Grammar, Writing and Math.  

 

For the spelling, Math and reading you needed 

a computer or iPad but with the writing I got a 

test booklet. Before you start you get told what 

to do and you check that your name is right. In 

spelling they highlighted the word spelt wrong 

and then you must correct it.   

 

I didn’t mind it in the end. It was interesting 

and fun 

 
Thys B 

Sports Carnival. 
On the twenty fourth of March our school and cascade joined for our Owls and Falcons 

Faction Carnival. We had jumps, throws, running races, ball, and team games. For the 

seniors it was throws than jumps. William got fourth for both, Oscar got third for both, 

Jacob got second for both, and Isaac got first for both. Then it was running races. The 

seniors raced the one-hundred and four hundred races where William came fourth, Oscar 

came third, Jackob came second, and Isaac came first. After the eight hundred metre race, it 

was team games. First was flags, then the ball games began. We finished the day just in time 

with a baton relay before it began to rain heavy. In the end the Owls were victorious and 

won the shield for the 5th year in a row.  
 

William W 

By Harper 



  

Term 1- Harmony Day/Week 
This term we have been busy however I am going to talk about our Harmony Week celebration. On Wednesday the 21st 
of March 2023 and we all got to wear orange to school.  On Thursday we learnt more about harmony day/week. We 
learnt we all wear orange because it is representing all the cultures that have come to Australia.  
 
Some people from different cultures in Australia wear their traditional clothes from their culture/country. After we saw 
a PowerPoint, we got our iPads out and went into pic-collage. We looked up some foods from different cultures. There 
were some really good-looking foods I choose a soup from South Africa. We also had to look up the population of that 
Country (in South Africa there is a lot of people.) I hope we can make some of the food later in the year. We also had to 
find the flag and some more information. I choose South Africa because of the two people in my class that are from 
South Africa. I also found out the cultural differences from Australia from South Africa. We have different languages and 
different foods. South Africa food looks delicious and South Africa has the “Big Five” for their animals. The “Big Five” 
include leopards, rhinos, buffalos, and lions. 
 

Hailey W 

Baking / Cooking in Term 1 by Mareyn 

 

This Term we have been doing some cooking with Mrs. Ruth on Thursdays. We have been using 
ingredients from the garden and seeing which tasted better. We made corn fritters, green pancakes, 
Basil Pesto, salsa chutney, Pasta Salad and we also made a trail mix for the sport faction carnival. We also 
did some math too. We did some measuring and multiplying too.   We also did some taste tests now and 
then. Mrs. Ruth also showed us some interesting ways and tricks for cooking. We usually take turns 
cooking because of year levels and, we have LOTE on Thursdays.  
 
We all really enjoy cooking with Mrs. Ruth, because its relaxing and fun to interact with different things. 
We also learn a lot during cooking too.  
 
When we made the corn fritters, there was only three kids - Thys Lincoln and me. When I was busy 
cracking the eggs, Thys was so funny, and he really made Lincoln laugh. We also sent the recipes to our 
parents over seesaw. My favourite recipe was the corn fritters, because it is sweet and salty and just so 
delicious. We also made Basil pesto at home. It was so good.  
 



  

St Patrick’s Day 
 
This year to celebrate St Patrick’s Day we made green pancakes with Mrs. Neilson. We also learnt about St Patrick’s 
day as part of our English research project.  
 
St Patrick’s is the patron saints of Ireland. He was brought to Emerald Isle when he was kidnapped and enslaved. 
Though he eventually escaped, he returned to and advanced Christianity throughout the island. He is celebrated on 
March the 17th; the day he is believed to have died. 
 
St Patrick real name was Maewyn Succat he was born in Roman Britain. He was 78 years old when he died but he is 
believed to have lived a good life. St Patrick was a 5th century missionary sent to Ireland and then later became a 
bishop. He is credited with bringing Christianity to parts of Ireland and probably partly responsible for 
Christianization of the Picts and Anglo-Saxons.  
 
By Oscar  

By Lincoln 



From Miss Gibson 



 
 



https://www.education.wa.edu.au/en/careerconversationevents 

  

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/en/careerconversationevents


 



 


